
 

Newsletter  

Thursday 23rd May 2024  

     Weekly School Attendance 92% / Best Class Attendance: Year 2 (95%)               

Welsh Phrase of the week: Mae’n ddrwg gen i  (Sorry) 
 
 
Staff Training Day – Friday, 24th May 

A reminder that school will be closed to pupils tomorrow, Friday, 24th May due to a staff training day.  

School opens for the new term on Monday, 3rd June 2024.  
 
New Menu – from Monday, 3rd June 

The canteen will have a new menu from Monday, 3rd June.  Please see the new menu overleaf.  Please 

order meals through ParentPay as normal using the new menu.  If you are struggling to order through 

ParentPay, please click on ‘Contact Us’ to message ParentPay, if you continue to have difficulty please 

contact the school office. After the holidays, we will be unable to order a meal for your child due to 

the time it is taking from lessons. A reminder that all meals need to be ordered before 8am for that 

day. Many of our families order for a week in advance – thank you. 
 
Swimming – Year 5 

A reminder that Year 5 pupils will continue swimming sessions when we return to school on Monday, 

3rd June.  Please ensure children arrive on time with their swimming kit. Year 5 are enjoying their 

swimming lessons and making good progress – well done! 
 
Class Assembly – Year 1 

Year 1 pupils enjoyed performing their Class Assembly ‘The Gigantic Turnip’ for families on 

Wednesday.  Thank you to Mrs Goodwin and Mrs Williams for organising the assembly with the 

children.  Thank you to the families for coming to watch. We were very proud of their hard work and 

enjoyed their lovely work. 
 
Trevor Basin Visit – Reception 

Our Reception class had a lovely visit to Trevor basin on Tuesday.  They went on the canal boat 

‘Saturn’, took part in workshops, and had a picnic.  Thank you to Miss Jones, Miss Pierce, Miss Hall, 

Mrs Richards and Miss Cooper for accompanying the children.  They were a credit to the school with 

their excellent behaviour and enjoyed some lovely learning experiences. 
 
School Photographs 

Tempest Photography visited school on Monday and took family and individual pictures. All Proofs will 

be sent home with the children by the end of the day today. Photographs can be ordered online.  

Orders received online by the end of the day on Thursday, 6th June will receive free postage to 

school. 
 
PC Hulley – Years 2, 4 and 6 

PC Hulley visited school this week and held safety workshops with Years 2, 4 and 6.  Year 2 workshop 

focused on playing safe; Year 4 workshop focused on friend or foe; and the Year 6 workshop focused 

on Griff’s Story.  Thank you to PC Erin Hulley.  PC Hulley also delivered an Anti-Social Behaviour 

Assembly for our Key Stage 2 pupils to remind pupils of the importance of good behaviour in the 

community and the consequences of not following rules. Pupils are taking part in an Anti–Social 

Behaviour Poster competition in conjunction with the police.  
 
Wales Under-14 Team - Rhys Worthington 

Congratulations to former pupil Rhys Worthington (Y8- Ysgol Rhiwabon) who has been selected to 

play for the Wales Under-14 team.  Rhys is playing at TNS currently and was successful at recent 



 

trials.  Rhys also broke the 200M record at Queensway, the record had been held since 1997.  We 

wish Rhys all the best for his future football career. 
 
Class Assembly – Year 2 

A reminder that Year 2 will be holding their Class Assembly for families on Wednesday, 5th June at 

9:15 am in the school hall to share their learning they have been doing this term.  We hope you can 

join us.  Please wait outside the Reception Foundation Phase entrance. 
 
The Roman Britain Workshop – Years 3/4  

A reminder that Year 3 and 4 pupils will be taking part in The Roman Britain Workshop’ on Friday, 7th 

June at school. Thank you to the parents who have already sent payment for the workshop.  Please 

send payment to the school office by Tuesday, 4th June if you have not already. 
 
Free School Meals 

All primary school pupils are entitled to universal free school meals; however, if you are on a low 

income or receiving benefits, it is important that you continue to apply free school meals.  Being 

eligible free school meals means that further financial help is available for you, including the school 

essentials grant, music lessons and some school trips.  We also receive funding based on the number 

of eligible pupils who attend our school which means we are able to provide even more learning 

opportunities for your child.  You can apply for Free School Meals online at: 

https://www.wrexham.gov.uk/service/school-meals/free-school-meals .  Once you have been informed 

that you are eligible for free school meals, you can apply for the school essential grant online at 

https://www.wrexham.gov.uk/service/school-essentials-grant .  The school essential grant is worth 

£125 per pupil from Reception to Year 11, and £200 for pupils entering Year 7 (September 2024). 
 
Headteacher’s Merit Award – Good to be Green Certificates 

Class teachers have chosen their winners for the term and pupils have been presented with Good to 

be Green certificates today for being well behaved, using our ‘Show me 5’, an excellent learner and 

having a good attitude in school during the half term. 
 

 

Nursery – Finley  Year 3 – Frankie 

Reception – Hunter      Year 4 – Freddie 

Year 1 – Lily                   Year 5 – Owen  

Year 2 – Rogan        Year 6 – Freya  

 

 

 
 
Enillydd Iaith Cymraeg – Welsh Language Winner 

Llongyfarchiadau pawb! The following pupils have received a certificate for using the most incidental 

welsh this half term. 
 

Meithrin/Nursery – Elsie             Blwyddyn 3 – Jack 

Derbyn/Reception – Ava     Blwyddyn 4 – Macie 

Blwyddyn 1 – Layla                  Blwyddyn 5 – Cadi 

Blwyddyn 2 – Christopher      Blwyddyn 6 – Blake 
 

https://www.wrexham.gov.uk/service/school-meals/free-school-meals
https://www.wrexham.gov.uk/service/school-essentials-grant


 

Sports Award  

Congratulations to the children were presented with a certificate this morning. The winners were 

chosen as they have made the most effort and been a good sport during the half term. 

 

Nursery – Arwen        Year 3 – Harvey  

Reception – Archer     Year 4 – Calli 

         Year 1 – Lula-Belle  Year 5 – Lily-Ann 

           Year 2 – Leo                     Year 6 – Charlie V  
 

 

Safeguarding (Keeping all children safe) is the responsibility of all adults. Everyone has a 

responsibility to keep children and young people safe. 

Have a concern? It needs to be reported to Schools Safeguarding Lead, Mrs Andrea Green, or Miss 

Eleanor Williams. Directly on 01978 820719 or out of school hours on 0845 0533 116 or 999 in an 

emergency.  
 
Half Term Activities 

Active Wrexham are holding a Girls only football morning at Ysgol Rhosnesni 3G on Wednesday, 29th 

May, 10:00-12:00 (drop off 9:40-10:00).  The session is open to 5-11 year olds.  The girls will require 

trainers/astro turf football boots.  Participants are required to bring their own drinks and snacks; 

there will be a short snack break.  To book, please email Liam.Jones@wrexham.gov.uk.   

 

New Menu – from Monday, 3rd June 2024. 

 
 


